
THE GEORGE MERCER AWARD 
The George Mercer Award for 1952 was announced at the annual dinner 

of the Ecological Society of America at Ithaca, New York and a plaque was 

presented to the recipient. Dr. Robert B. Platt received the award for his 

paper entitled "An ecological study of the mid-Appalachian shade barrens 

and of the plants endemic to them," published in the Ecological Monographs, 
volume 21, 1951. The $100 award was presented to Dr. Platt by Dean Howard 

M. Phillips of Emory University. 
The George Mercer Award was established by Dr. F. W. Preston in honor 

of a young man who showed great promise of becoming an outstanding 

biologist, Lieutenant George Mercer, of the British Army of World War I, 
killed in action October 3, 1918. The purpose of the award is to commemorate 

the sacrifice of a young naturalist and ecologist, and to encourage others 

to publish papers comparable with those it is reasonable to suppose he would 

have published if he had lived. 

This award is made by the Ecological Society each year to a young man 

who, during the past two years, has published a very outstanding paper in 

the field of ecology. 

THE MADISON MEETINGS 
The A.I.B.S. is arranging for meetings at Madison, Wisconsin in 1953. 

The meetings will be held on the campus of the University of Wisconsin, 

September 6-9. The Ecological Society will hold its annual meeting with the 

A.I.B.S. at that time. The deadline for papers has not yet been set but mem 

bers should be prepared to meet a deadline as early as June 1, 1953. 

A NUMBER OF ECOLOGY TO BE DEDICATED TO 
DR. FREDERIC E. CLEMENTS 

At the business meeting of the Ecological Society of America on Septem 
ber 2, 1952, at Ithaca, New York, a motion was adopted to dedicate a number 

of Ecology in honor of Dr. Frederic E. Clements. The July, 1935, number of 

Ecology was dedicated to Dr. Henry C. Cowles. 

Preliminary discussions indicate that it would be desirable to devote 

a special issue to Dr. Clements' memory, such as Number 5 in 1953. This ar 

rangement would prevent any interference with the publication of the back 

log of manuscripts now on hand. In order to do this about $2800 will be 

needed, so, as in the case of the Cowles number, contributions of all who 

wish to participate in thus honoring Frederic E. Clements are solicited. 

The Society now has slightly over 1000 members so an average con 

tribution of three dollars per member will be needed. It is hoped that many 
will send in more than this. It is planned to publish the names of all con 

tributors. The Treasurer of the Society, Dr. Frederick H. Test, University 
of Michigan will have charge of this fund, so send your contribution to him, 

marked "For Clements number of Ecology." It is hoped that the response 
to this notice will be prompt so the committee will be able tp proceed with 

plans for the special number. 

HERBERT C. HANSON, Chairman, 
Committee for a Clements Memorial Number 

of Ecology. 
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